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I. PROPOSAL:  The proposed amendments to the Future Land Use Chapter are attached. Please review 

the attached draft chapter for details and staff will provide an overview of the Chapter at the meeting. 

In November of 2020, the City Council voted to create a Comprehensive Plan Workgroup to focus on revising the 

 following topics in the 2010 Comprehensive Plan:  

1. Future Land Use Map – Potential Turnpike Exit near 136 and/or South Main Street. 

2. Future Land Use Map – Industrial Transition Zone near Broad and South Witham Road. Council, Planning Board, 

Staff and Landowners have considered this as a potential residential growth area that would require less 

infrastructure than an industrial change. Easy Turnpike access from Exit 75. 

3. Future Land Use Map – Consider expanded downtown form-based code to reduce setbacks and density 

limitations in urban neighborhoods. Ensure consistency with existing development patterns or forge new direction 

in certain areas. 

4. Future Land Use Plan/Map - Review to see if a reduction in the number of proposed Zoning Districts is feasible. 

5. Future Land Use Map – Downtown. Review current tasks, progress to date and adjust policy as needed with a 

focus on walkability, livability and economic expansion opportunities. 

6. Gateways/Fragmentation - Looking at the proposed Future Land Use Map for access points to the City and their 

designated zoning to reduce fragmentation in the City. 

7. Recreation and River Access. Review status, identify opportunities, needs and update implementation plans. 

Include recreation open space priorities, resource access and policy towards subdivision requirements that 

currently pose a challenge to urban developments. 

8. Promoting Food Access and Growing the Agricultural Economy. 

9. Equity - Researching to see if anything in the Comprehensive Plan currently promotes inequity in the City. 

 

The workgroup split up into three “sub-workgroups” to focus on the three topic areas identified above: Turnpike 

 Interchange, Future Land Use Map Updates and Recreation/Food Economy. At their May 20, 2021 meeting the 

 group voted to move the revisions to the Recreation/Open Space chapter forward to City Council and Planning 

 Board. The City Council began discussing the draft at their June 7, 2021 meeting and the Planning Board 

discussed as a workshop at their June 8, 2021 meeting.  

At the June 16, 2021 meeting of the Comprehensive Plan Workgroup, the group voted unanimously to move the 

 Transportation Chapter (with edits reflecting the turnpike interchange), Future Land Use Plan (Chapter 2) and the 

 accompanying map (link: https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/dde78bd6cd23476e9c9ec53744b9f6ab) and a new chapter 

 Food Access/Growing the Agriculture Economy forward to the City Council and Planning Board. 

The City Council has since voted to move all three chapters to the Planning Board for Review. 

 

III.  PLANNING BOARD ACTION/STAFF SUGGESTIONS: Make a recommendation to the Council on 

Future Land Use Map.  

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/dde78bd6cd23476e9c9ec53744b9f6ab

